From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Saturday, May 30, 2020 5:39 PM
To: 'Barry R'; 'Brian Mc'; 'Brian R'; 'Dale W'; 'Dave E'; 'David L'; 'Don T'; 'Doug P'; 'Doug S'; 'Greg D'; 'Harry H'; 'Jamal Y'; 'James W'; 'Jan S'; 'Jodie W'; 'Joy C'; 'Leanne R'; 'Lee R'; 'Mark T'; 'Michael R'; 'Mike W'; 'Neil V'; 'Rachel R'; 'Ralph L'; 'Randy M'; 'Shawn K'; 'Sheila B'; 'Stephen C'; 'Tessa B'; 'Troy de'; 'Vojto S'; 'William L'
Cc: 'Wayne Anderson'; 'Linda Murray'; cherylprince@hotmail.com; dawne58@shaw.ca
Subject: Rotary Connecting - May 28th

Good afternoon folks,

Welcome to the May 28th edition of the Rotary Club of Lantzville Connection.

A few people ‘missing’ last Thursday, but still good to connect with club members – And, the subsequent small group ‘break out’ sessions seem to have been well-received.

Thanks to PE Mark for ‘hosting’ our meeting.  Great to have “back up” hosts.

No club celebrations this coming week.

The past week was a busy one:

Our Community Breakfast at the 7-10 Club and a 9-member work party at the Nanaimo Foodshare Garden.

Nanaimo Trails’ Clean-up lead by Jamal on Thursday and Tuesday.

Thanks to everyone who helped out.

This coming week, a couple more opportunities to ‘serve’”

Tuesday, the 2nd at 3PM – a couple of hours at the Lantzville Municipal Garden Rejuvenation Project.  If you can help, let Joy know.  joycameron@shaw.ca 

Saturday, the 6th at 11AM – some more work at the Nanaimo Foodshare Garden.  If you are available for a couple of hours, let Barry know.  brsparkes@telus.net 

Muchas gracias to Joy for producing The Lance (attached for your reading pleasure) with a great summary of the remarks by Dawne Anderson of the Salvation Army in Nanaimo

They are hosting a food drive a the Southgate Country Grocer 10AM to 3PM, Saturday, June 13th.  And, are looking for slightly used (or new) bath towels for their shelter.

Some feedback from some training a couple of our members participated in:

· Randy (at the District Training via Zoom, May 16th): “Conflict Management”  – a very useful session with a good, professional presenter … how to deal with conflicts in Clubs (not ours) and in personal life.

· Greg (via Rotary [On-line] Learning Centre):  Risk Management and Harassment.  Again, useful training.  One of Greg’s take-aways was “we need to review our goals”.  At the subsequent breakout session, our small group talked about the need to re-assess our club’s strategic goals.  Time for another guided Club Visioning session.  The last one took place November 2014 and a number of things have changed since then…

Next week:

· Our monthly Board Meeting, Wednesday, June 3rd at 4:30PM via Zoom…

· I have not lined up a “speaker”, yet.  Any suggestions most welcome, please & thank-you.  Just pass me their name and contact info and I’ll take it from there.

Later in June, we hope to have a “significant” speaker.  More formal than usual – so we’ll be using a moderated Q&A session (i.e. you will be kept “muted” until asked by the host to pose a question.  You’ll have indicate your ‘desire’ to speak by raising your hand, either physically or via Zoom.  We’ll practice next week.  
And, on Wednesday, June 3rd, we have a Board Meeting at 4:30.

Stay healthy and I hope to ‘see’ you all next Thursday,

Barry
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“Rotary:  Making a Difference”

May 28, 2020 - Month Theme is 
Youth Service 

IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK
Dawn Anderson   Salvation Army Envoy

UPCOMING EVENTS

June 2nd – 3:00 pm Lantzville Rotary Park



Work Party

June 3rd -  4:30 pm Directors Meeting

June 4th – 7:30 am Rotary ‘zoom’ meeting 

VISITORS AND GUESTS

First time visitor this week was Cheryl Stevens Prince. Located in upper Lantzville, Cheryl’s Prince Acres is a small scale family operated farm. 

We were also joined by ADG, Wayne Anderson and Victoria Rotarian, Linda Murray.  
	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

   Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


PRESIDENT – BARRY SPARKES
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Zoom administrator, Mark Taylor, welcomed

members and guests as they signed on. We had 26 people participate in the meeting. 

President Barry began with a thank-you to everyone who took part in the work party at the Nanaimo Food Share farm. Jen and Craig were right some pleased with what was achieved. If there is enough interest, we will go again on June 6th. 

Mark reported on the Saturday past 7-10 breakfast. 

50 bags were distributed and coffee was a big hit. 

Jamal was very pleased with debris clean-up done last week by members and Rotaracters on the E&N trail and Parkway Trail.    

Wayne spoke about the ‘virtual’ Rotary International Convention. Every day, June 20th – 26th there will be 2 sessions. 

Troy and Jodie told us about work being done on a June Interact a fund raising colour, puzzle book.  

Randy (Conflict Resolution) and Greg (How to be a good secretary) gave high lights on their Rotary on-line and zoom training.   

The meeting concluded with participants directed to break-out sessions with 4 people. This was fun and presented a great opportunity to chat.   

SALVATION ARMY – DAWNE ANDERSON

Dawne began her presentation with a grateful thank-you for our recent donation. 

While many Salvation Army programmes are cancelled others have experienced   increased demand. The New Hope Centre kitchen is booming with activity. 400 meals a day are currently being distributed. A bag lunch is distributed outside the Centre and a hot dinner is served to 25 guests at a time. Food hampers are being delivered by volunteers to shut in seniors. In the evening, snack packs outside the Centre are very popular. The Men’s shelter has dropped their beds from 30 to 24 and has a sick room. To date, there have been no signs of any illness. The Centre welcomes donations of food, towels and water bottles 

This week, the volunteer hair stylist has returned and the family services division is busy helping people find rental accommodation. Church services are online and there has been an increase in attendance. The youth service worker is working on zoom and this is being well received. 

The SA’s biggest source of funds is the Thrift stores. All are closed; most employees and volunteers have been laid off.  Staff is available to take in donations; however donations must sit in isolation for 72 hours. Anticipated re-opening date for the Thrift Stores is mid-June. 

Nationwide, the Salvation Army is doing an ongoing fundraiser with Panago Pizza. Locally people coupon(s) are purchased from Dawne (250-740-1004) at $ 12.00 for a medium pizza with up to 10 toppings. You can buy and use as many coupons as you like when you order your Pizza. $ 4.00 of your coupon purchase goes to the Salvation Army. Next month, the Salvation Army is doing a food drive 10:00 am – 3:00 pm on June 13th at the South Gate Centre Country Grocery.  

Dawne Anderson has been with the Salvation Army for 25 years and is the fundraising and promotions coordinator.
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